Horningsham Luncheon Club is still going strong.  Although over the last few months we have lost three of our Horningsham members who have died and another who has moved to a care home in Devizes.  Two members who lived in Chapmanslade, but had been born and brought up in Horningsham have now given up driving so no longer have transport to come to the weekly dinner.
We have however had three new members who have joined and others interested so numbers have stabilised.
We also now have a team of twelve cooks, with two on duty each week, which gives us a rota of each team cooking three times per term and also a wider selection of meals for the members.
Prices have remained at £4.00 for a two course meal and tea or coffee.  This will be reviewed at our AGM due to the higher cost of ingredients.  We are very fortunate to receive a donation from the Annual Village Fayre and are grateful to the Village Hall for the favourable rent charged to the club.
We believe the Club is a great asset to the Village and hopefully it will continue well into the future.
Margaret Long & Lesley Trollope (Co-Chair)
